

OCTOBER, 1984

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

# MEETING

Date:

October 16, 1984

Time:

5:00 - Technical Discussion

5:30 - Social

6:30 to 8:00 - Dinner 8:00 p.m. - Program

Place:

Cathay House Restaurant 228 Albert St. (upstairs)

### **PROGRAM**

Our speaker for the evening will be Mr. Thomas C. Barber, partner of Burke-Robertson, Chadwick and Ritchie, Barristers. The subject of his presentation will be on "contract law"; its obligations, limitations and consequences. This subject will be of equal interest to owners and contractors to ensure a workable agreement is reached, and a fully satisfactory product is achieved. Come join us for this presentation.

### TECHNICAL DISCUSSION

The October technical session will be on the subject of "Evaluation of Buildings Following Completion of Retrofit", to be handled by S. Dubash.

### SPECIAL EVENTS

Our Annual Golf Tournament on Sept. 13 at Mont St. Marie was very enjoyable with 82 golfers participating. The winners were -

Board of Governors
1st Low Gross

Dick Chiarelli

Dunham Bush 1st Low Net

Roy Kennedy

Jim Moor

Low Gross (Guest)

**Bob Dube** 

We wish to thank all the companies who contributed prizes, and especially McKee-Lockart Assoc. As their prize arrived late we used it to pay for the scoring tabulation.

We are working on a special "Ladies Nite". Watch for details in your next Newsletter.

**Ted Horricks** 

# CHAPTER PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

As we are approaching the mid-point of the 1984-85 operating year, let us review what course the Chapter is on.

The Golf Tournament was a success. Our congratulations should go to the organizers: Ted Horricks, Dave Pullyblank, Ross King and George Carscallen.

The first Chapter meeting was also a success. It started with a well attended and very interesting tour on CAD equipment. The main speaker of the evening, Bob Bycraft, delivered an interesting talk on CAD applications in the sheet metal industry. The last year Program Committee, chaired by Winston Hetherington and this year Education Committee, chaired by Peter Sauer deserve the credit.

The Education Committee is again on the right track. It is currently visiting the local college campuses to recruit student members. Please assist them by sponsoring a student at one of the Chapter meetings.

The membership Committee, chaired by Bev Neill, was also busy during the summer and the results arealready showing up. Please help them in their efforts to make Membership Night at the October meeting a success. You should realize that you are a member of this committee automatically.

The Energy Management Committee lost some time due to the resignation of its chairman. The new chairman, Frank Berry, is preparing a challenging program and is looking for more members. Please, don't turn him down.

This years' Program Committee Chairman, Les Jones, has ambitious plans. He also needs additional committee members. Please give him a call. You will find the work on this committee very rewarding.

I am pleased to present to you such a review of the first half of the Chapter's operating year and am grateful to all Chapter officers, governors, committee chairmen and members for making it happen.

The Chapter is again on the right course this year. Help it to stay there.

Frank Vaculik President

### REQUEST FOR HELP ON PROGRAM COMMITTEE

Anyone interested in serving on the Program Committee should contact L. Jones at 233-2759. The Program Committee is responsible for obtaining speakers for our monthly meetings and I am looking for a number of members to help me organize this activity and to take responsibility for introducing a single speaker.

L. Jones

# **GUEST WHO'S COMING TO DINNER**

Our guests at Chapter Meetings are easily identified by red pocket name tags. Please make them feel welcome. They are our future members!

### SPONSOR A STUDENT

The Educational Committee requires membership support to underwrite costs of a student attending a meeting. Cosponsors will also be accepted. Please contact the Educational Committee if you wish to sponsor a student.

P. Sauer

# **MEMBERSHIP**

Your Membership Committee still needs your assistance to identify membership candidates.

Please forward names to us.

Bev Neill	-	731-8720
Mike Acton	-	998-8191
Bill McKinnon	•	731-8720
Keith Murfin	-	226-3300
Gord Ross	_	731-8720
Peter Karn		593-5678
Mike Cousineau	-	731-8720

Welcome to the following new members:

Anita Rosonfeld		-	PWC
Robin Craig	Ċ	-	Flakt
Gary Verbrugh		-	Flakt

Leo Tessier - Bartoss Mechanical Kevin Goodhue - Johnson Controls

### **NOTICES**

Anyone wishing to submit a notice of interest to the ASHRAE Newsletter, please contact Byron Landry, 728-3571 or Paul Baker, 225-8040.

If any members have encountered mail delays in receiving their Newsletters beyond the Friday preceding our Tuesday Meetings, please inform Byron Landry, 728-3571.

# **PUBLICITY COMMITTEE**

Ross King has agreed to be the Ottawa Valley's correspondent with the ASHRAE Journal. If you want to see something submitted to the Journal, contact Ross for details on deadlines, format of submissions, acceptable types of photographs, etc. Ross can be reached at Ontario Hydro, 727-1460.

# OTHER SOCIETY NEWS

Association of Professional Engineers of the Province of Ontario.

- Joint Evening Meeting with the EIC 8:00 p.m. Wednesday, November 7, 1984.
   Topic: Satellite Communications including Backyard Receivers.
   Place: RA Centre on Riverside Drive
- 2) Night at the Track Rideau-Carleton Raceway 6:30 p.m. Wednesday, November 14, 1984 Package price includes your meal, parking, admission, etc. For details contact Richard Hewitt, 563-2912.

# **BUILDING OWNERS' AND MANAGERS' ASSOCIATION**

Luncheon Meeting - 12 noon, November 6, 1984

Topic: Fire Safety

Place: Embassy West Motor Hotel - 1400 Carling Avenue

Cost: \$11.00

# QUESTIONS ... QUESTIONS ... QUESTIONS ... ?

Return of chapter questionnaires on "Membership Statistical Data" has progressed at a very good rate. Some 40 members have responded to date.

The information will be used to streamline our computerized Chapter data bank. We can then cater to members' interests in a more personal way while we draw on the tremendous resources available in our Ottawa Valley Chapter.

Do take a few minutes to fill out your questionnaire and update us on address, type of mployment, ASHRAE membership status, past/present/future chapter related interests and possible sponsorship of a student.

S. Jol, Treasurer

# **BUSINESS CARDS**

The Ottawa Valley Chapter of ASHRAE is now accepting business cards for advertising in the news letter as approved by the Board of Governors. The rates are as follows:

1 month	\$15.00
2 months	\$25.00
3 months	\$35.00

Should you have any questions regarding the above, please contact P. Baker at 225-8040 or B. Landry at 728-3571. Those wishing to advertise, please send your business cards and cheque to S. Jol, c/o J.L. Richards & Assoc. Ltd., 864 Lady Ellen Place, Ottawa, Ont., not later than Nov. 5th. The cheque should be made payable to ASHRAE, Ottawa Valley Chapter.



# ASHRAE - OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER - BOARD OF GOVERNORS

S. Jol - Treasurer; G.P. Laszlo - President Elect, F. Vaculik - President; J.T. Dugan - Secretary. Sitting (L to R):

Standing (L to R): W.I.T. Hetherington - Governor; W.E. Horricks - Governor; P. Baker - Governor, J. Lunde - Past President; R.M. Code - Governor.